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Coming Events 
Week 8 
13/9 Stewart House Clothing pick up 
 

Week 9 
17/9 School Photographs 
 

20/9 North Sydney Girls HS 
Performance 
2.00 – 2.45pm 
Years K-6 

 

Week 10 
23/9 Absentee Photos 
 

23/9 Principal’s Assembly 
 2.00pm 
 

26/9 Snaketails Incursion 
 10.15am – Years K-2 
 11.45am – Years 3-6 
 

27/9 Last day of Term 
 PBL Mufti – Yellow 
 RESPECT 
 

Term 4 
Week 1 
15/10 Upper Blue Mountains 
 Dance Festival 
 Junior & Senior Dance Groups 
 Katoomba High School 
 

Week 3 
29/10 Kindergarten 2020 

Orientation Evening 
6.00 – 7.30pm 
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From the Principal… 
 

Zone Athletics Carnival 
We had 35 students qualify to represent our school at this year’s Zone carnival, with participants in 

84% of events.  Some students were extremely busy, moving from field to track events and back 

again.  There was tremendous school spirit, supporting one another and striving for their best.  We 

had a number of students improve on their results from the school athletics carnival: 

*Preston (100m); *Raff (200m); *Toby (shot put); *Hayden (200m); *Ewan (200m); 

*Lauren. M (200m and 800m); *Levi (200m); *Jenny (shot put). 

Our school came 11th overall out of 17 schools and we have two students selected to represent Blue 

Mountains Zone at the Sydney West Primary Athletics Championship in October – Ruby. V and Levi.  

Congratulations to both of these students!  An extra special congratulations to Levi who also set the 

record for 11 years Boys 1500m, with a time of 5:39:37.  Super job!!! 
 

New Signs 
If you are in or around the school from today, you may notice some new signage.  Outside the school, 

we have displayed two banners in an effort to encourage members of the local community to enquire 

about enrolling their children at our wonderful school.  The signs inside the school have been 

developed as part of our Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) approach.  Our aim is to use them in 

reinforcing our core values (Respect, Responsibility and Resilience) and to remind students about the 

expected behaviours in various playground areas. 
 

   
 

Supporting Student’s Behaviour Needs 
As you may be aware, the NSW Department of Education has clear expectations of student behaviour 

at school.  These are documented in the ‘Behaviour Code for Students’ which has been included in this 

newsletter, and which is reflected in our school’s Discipline Policy (copies available in office).  There 

are times in schools when children experience difficulty managing their behaviour, and it is our 

responsibility as their teachers to assist them.  We do this in various ways, sometimes through the 

development of a Behaviour Support Plan.  This process is outlined in another document included here 

– ‘Supporting Student’s Behaviour Needs’.  This information has been provided for all parents to help 

build greater awareness and understanding of our procedures.  If you have any questions, please feel 

free to contact me through the school office. 
 

“Inclusive, good quality education is a foundation 

for dynamic and equitable societies.” 

(Desmond Tutu) 

Yours in education, 
 

Elise Berwick 
 

Principal  
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ZONE ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 
“The amazing athletics carnival was really great!  I could see so many people screaming and cheering me everywhere.  I 

ran in the 100m race and it was so hot.  I even played handball with my friend in between races.”  Preston 2/3F 

“The athletics carnival was a fun experience for everyone who went.  The discus event was really long and took 

forever for everyone to have their turn, yet it was fun!  Thank you to Mrs Berwick for going with us.”  Thalia 5/6A 

“The athletics carnival was great fun yet it was tiring and hot.  There was a huge crowd and I couldn't find my way to 

my seat.  I watched lots of other kids run their races.”  Sofia 2/3F 

“The carnival was extremely fun and there were lots of people everywhere.  My favourite event was the relay where 

everyone was cheering me on - it was a great day!  Thank you to Mrs Field for taking us.”  Jack 5/6M 

“The athletics carnival was a great day.  It was amazing!  There were hundreds of people and I was in a relay and I also 

got to play handball with my friend.”  Yura 2/3F 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

CORE VALUES – Term 3, Week 8 
 

Class Respectful Responsible Resilient 

KF Katja Aydin Storm 

KJ Charlie Lucy Clem 

1/2A Charlie Cooper Bea 

1/2B Arwen Harry Mackenzie 

1/2D Bailey Elsie Patrick 

Voluntary School Contribution 

2019 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

to families who have already paid the voluntary 

school contribution for 2019. 

Our total so far: $3389! 
You are helping to contribute to your child’s 

learning at Leura Public School. 
 

This year the Voluntary School Contribution 

charged to school families is $49. 

                         These funds are being used to 

                          contribute to the cost of new 

                          furniture for guided teaching 

                            group work for K-2 classrooms 

                          and to the cost of purchasing 

               literacy resources for 

       Year 3-6 classes. 

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING – Term 3 

VALUE OF THE WEEK 
 

Week 9:  A Responsible student picks up their belongings. 

Week 10:  A Responsible student completes tasks in the given time. 

TRANSITION TO 

KINDERGARTEN 2020 

PARENT INFORMATION EVENING 
 

This information session will be held on 

Tuesday, 29th October 2019 

from 6pm to 7.30pm 

and will provide a chance to meet our Principal, 

teaching staff, administration staff 

and P&C representatives. 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjvrtCbvavhAhVHT30KHfxZDAYQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://arti.j-plus.co/fundraising-thermometer-template/&psig=AOvVaw221l2LOxOsvBC3x2oeZ2Gl&ust=1554090648580750
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwju0eTcwMrkAhVbb30KHfnDA_UQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https://www.netclipart.com/isee/bmmmTJ_paper-child-clip-art-children-holding-hands-clipart/&psig=AOvVaw2xXxGoEKoH_52OhryaGokU&ust=1568350907095857
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                      NEPEAN      DANCE      FESTIVAL 
 

“On Wednesday the 4th of September our two dance 

groups went to the Joan Sutherland Performing Arts 

Centre in Penrith to perform their dances to the Upper 

Blue Mountains families.  We had two performances to 

cover – the day performance and the evening 

performance.  As we stood backstage ready to perform, 

everyone was nervous but ready to DANCE!  Both 

Senior and Junior dance groups danced their hearts 

out, with the biggest smiles on their faces and now 

we're ready to get back on stage and perform at 

Katoomba High School !!!” 

By Thalia and Audrey 
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https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwigrJW9lsrkAhVEfysKHULCD1cQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https://pngriver.com/transparent-clipart-image-fireworks-clipart-png-116915/&psig=AOvVaw3garB5ioJRRvesPRwl952L&ust=1568339288036871
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On Friday 9th September our class walked to Woolworths.  

Miss Kipp came on our walk with us.  We talked about staying 

healthy and what foods to eat that are healthy.  When we 

were there we cut some fruits in half to see what they 

looked like on the inside.  Then we had some healthy food 

and got some spring water.  We then got some bags filled 

with games and a book.  We had a great time! 
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Band Instrument 

"Try-out" Day! 

We have a range of hire instruments 

available for new students 

interested in school band! 

On Wednesday 18th September 

between recess and lunch 

Mr Connor has arranged an opportunity 

for students from years 3 to 6 

to "have a go" of instruments 

that they're interested in, 

including flute, trumpet, 

saxophone, clarinet, trombone, 

french horn and euphonium. 
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GYMNASTICS PROGRAM 

Term 3 

  

NOTES/PAYMENT REMINDER 
To assist families, the following is a list of activities and associated costs, for which permission slips and/or monies are to be 

returned to the school.  If there are any difficult circumstances in regard to any payments by the due date, for 

incursions/excursions, please do not hesitate to contact the school. 
 

EXCURSION/ACTIVITY    AMOUNT  DATE/PAYMENT DUE 

Band: Tuition Term 3     $135.00  Due Now 

Band: Instrument Hire Term 3    $50.00   Due Now 

Band: Tuition Term 2     $135.00  Overdue 

Band: Instrument Hire Term 2    $50.00   Overdue 

Voluntary School Contribution    $49.00  
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Thursday, 19 Sep 
Swampcare 

1:00pm – 3:00pm 
Meet at the  

Sculpture Wall 

Friday, 1 Nov 
P&C Meeting 

1:30pm – 3:00pm 
Learning Support 

Classroom 

Thank you to everyone to came to 
our Woodland Disco.  What a 
fantastic night it was and we hope 
everyone had loads of fun!  Of 
course an event this big cannot 
organise itself, so we have a big 
list of people to thank.  A huge 
thank you to all those crafty 
mums who made the headbands 
and wrist covers that were for 
sale. 
Thank you to all the helpers on 
the night: Nathan (our DJ) and all 
the big boys on the BBQ!  Finally, 
an extra special thanks to the 
mini stall helpers. 
 
THANK YOU Caroline, Simon, Cressida, Nathan, Kylie C, Ivy, Keris, 
Vikki, Brenda, Kathlene, Michelle, Nicky L, Kylie F, Mel A, Sarah 
D, Cassandra, Kate, Tori, Tina-Marie, Jill, Feyruse, Brendan, 
David, Ben, Jordi, Anthony, Andrew, Eligh, Harris, Elise, Grace, 
Eadie, Ruby, Charlotte, Mahlia, Griffin, and Zoe. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Over the past few newsletters, we have been through the top 
5 excuses for not volunteering.  Could you identify with any of 
them, or even all of them?!?  Which one is your most used 
excuse? 
 

The P&C can’t run without volunteers. 
 

Getting involved shows your children that you are interested 
in their school and that volunteering is important in 
connecting with the local community.  There is satisfaction in 
knowing that whatever event or activity you are participating 
in helps the school overall, not just your children.  Need we 
also mention the immense satisfaction of seeing all those 
gorgeous, happy, smiling little faces?!? 
 

We hope to see you volunteering at our next event! 

 

 

The Canteen is able to 

provide the occasional 

lunch if your family is 

experiencing a time of 

financial difficulty.  Should 

you find a need for this 

service, please contact 

Mrs Berwick or Mrs Vidler. 

 


